
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF 
PUBLIC UTILITIES OF NEW BRUNSWICK 
 

IN THE MATTER OF an application by WPS Canada Generation, 
Inc. (the “Company”) for approval of amendments to the rates for the 
sale of electrical energy and capacity by the Company to Perth-
Andover Electric Light Commission (the “Commission”) 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
Public notice is hereby given that the Company, by Application dated January 10, 

2003 (the “Application”), has applied to the Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities of New 
Brunswick (the “Board”) for approval of amendments to the rate structure for electrical energy and 
capacity sold by the Company to the Commission.  The proposed changes would result in an 
increase of 22.6% on April 1, 2003 and further increases of 4.8% every six (6) months thereafter up 
to and including April 1, 2007. 
 

The hearing of this application will be held on March 26, 2003 at the hour of 11 
o’clock in the morning at the Town Hall in the Village of Perth-Andover. 
 

Persons intending to intervene in the Public Hearing process must notify the Board in 
writing, at the address below, no later than March 12, 2003.  Other persons wishing only to address 
the Board during the Public Hearing can make arrangements to do so by contacting the Board’s 
Secretary at the telephone number or address listed below.  
 

The Application and the evidence filed in support thereof, together with a copy of the 
Board’s Order have been placed on file for examination by interested parties during normal business 
hours in the offices of the Board.  Copies of the Board’s full Order may be obtained by calling (506) 
658-2504 or writing to: 

 
Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities 
P.O.  Box 5001 
15 Market Square, Suite 1400 
Saint John, NB   E2L 4Y9 

 
DATED at the City of Saint John, New Brunswick, this 31st day of January, 2003. 

 
BY THE BOARD 

 
 
Lorraine R.  Légère 
Secretary 
Board Of Commissioners Of 
Public Utilities Of New Brunswick           


